
CITY OF NEWTON 
 

BOARD OF ALDERMEN 
 

TRAFFIC COUNCIL ACTIONS 
 

THURSDAY, MAY 30, 2013 
 

Note: Below is a summary of Traffic Council actions only.  A full meeting report summarizing the 
Council’s discussion and public testimony regarding each agenda item will be posted on the City 
website in approximately two weeks following the above meeting date.  
 
Present: Sgt. Jay Babcock, Newton Police Department; Patrick Baxter, Transportation Engineer; Ald. 
Ciccone; Jerome Grafe, Citizen Representative and David Koses, Transportation Planner 
Also present: Ald. Hess-Mahan, Linsky and Fischman 
Others present:  Rob Caruso, Co-Chair, Commission on Disability 
 
HP1-13  ADEBA OSMANI, 62 Manet Road, Unit 2, requesting a handicap parking space in 
  front of 62 Manet Road.  (Ward 7)  [02/13/13 @ 12:25 PM] 
  The Newton Commission on Disability voted on 03/27/13, to recommend to the 
  Traffic Council that a HP space be designated in front of 62 Manet Road.  
ACTION:  NO ACTION NECESSARY 4-1 (Koses)  
 
TC40-12  ALD.  SALVUCCI, on behalf of Joanne Langione Dance Center, 35 Border Street, 
  requesting “No Parking” signs limited to after school hours (2pm – 6pm), Monday 
  through Friday to facilitate safe drop offs/pickups of students.  (Ward 3)  [10/03/12 @ 
  11:37  AM] 
  (3) HELD 5-0 on 02/28/13 for 60-day trial.  Live Parking, Border Street, north 
  side, in front of 35 Border Street, between 2:00 PM and 6:00 PM, Monday –  
  Friday. 
ACTION:  APPROVE 5-0, Live Parking, Border Street, north side, in front of 35 Border 
  Street, between 2:00 PM and 6:00 PM, Monday – Friday.   
  This item may be appealed through the close of business June 19, 2013. 

 
TC27-12  DAVID KOSES, on behalf of Jayne Colino and the Department of Senior Services, 
  requesting eight (8) parking spaces in the rear of the Austin Street parking lot be  
  designated for the Department of Senior Services.  (Ward 2)  [06/08/12 @ 4:40 PM] 
ACTION:  NO ACTION NECESSARY 5-0  
       
TC28-12  JOSEPH CIUFFINE, 188 Cabot Street #2, requesting a Stop Sign or alternative solution 
  at the north-west corner of Cabot Street and East Side Parkway.  (Ward 2)  [06/14/12 @ 
  2:23 PM] 
ACTION:  APPROVE 5-0, New stop sign on Cabot Street eastbound at East Side Parkway, 
  and new stop sign on Cabot Street westbound at East Side Parkway.     
  This item may be appealed through the close of business June 19, 2013.  
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TC62-13  LAUREN KOHL, 42 Oakwood Road, requesting that Oakwood Road, from Upland to 
  the Dead End, become part of the Newtonville Neighborhood Parking District, and that 
  the regulations change to two-hour limit, except by resident permit and visitor permit, 
  8AM-4PM, School Days, both sides.  (Ward 2)  [04/29/13 @ 10:36 AM] 
ACTION:  APPROVE (5-0)   
  This item may be appealed through the close of business June 19, 2013.  
 
TC32-12  ALD. LAPPIN, requesting a full traffic signal at the intersection of Nahanton and 
  Winchester Streets.  (Ward 8)  [06/29/12 @ 12:53 PM] 
ACTION:  HELD (5-0)   
 
TC6-13  DAVID KOSES, requesting a left turn prohibition between 4:00 PM and 6:00 PM from 
  Bridge Street southbound onto Watertown Street eastbound.  (Ward 1)  [02/14/13 @ 
  3:35 PM] 
ACTION:  APPROVE (5-0)   
  This item may be appealed through the close of business June 19, 2013.  
 
TC8-13  PATRICK BAXTER, requesting a Stop Sign on Varick Road at Beacon Street.   
  (Ward 5)  [03/06/13 @ 12:23 PM] 
ACTION:  APPROVE (5-0)   
  This item may be appealed through the close of business June 19, 2013.  
 
TC10-13  PATRICK BAXTER, requesting a conversion to one-way circulation on Beecher  
  Terrace.  (Ward 6)  [03/18/13 @ 9:25 AM] 
ACTION:  DENY (5-0)  
  This item may be appealed through the close of business June 19, 2013.  
 

Respectfully submitted, 
 

David Koses, Traffic Council Chair 


